
 
 
 

June 14, 2022 

 

Mr. John Kniery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 W. Jefferson Street 
Springfield, IL   62761 
 
Re: Request to reappear 
      Project 22-002 
      Kindred Hospital Sycamore 
      Establishment of Comprehensive Physical Rehabilitation 
 
Dear Mr Kniery: 
 
On behalf of ScionHealth and Kindred Hospital Sycamore and following the Intent to Deny issued on 
June 7, 2022, I request that you include Project 22-022 on the July 19 agenda for a second hearing 
before the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board. We will be submitting additional 
information relevant to the project before the end of this month. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have any questions, please contact me at  
(502) 569-6926.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Matthew Keppler 
Division Vice President 
ScionHealth 
680 S 4th Street 
Louisville, KY 40202 
 

 
 
Cc: Beverly Foster, CEO, Kindred Hospital Sycamore 
      Brian Samberg, Division Vice President, LifePoint 
      Ralph Weber, CON Consultant 
 


